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Winchester League of Women Voters

Steering Committee Meeting

Tuesday, October 9, 2012

Thank you for hosting, Leslie!

Facilitator: Marilyn Mullane

Secretary: Gloria Legvold

In attendance: Jean Herbert, Leslie Kennedy, Gloria Legvold, Marilyn Mullane, Susan Verdicchio, 

Juanita Zerda




Unable to attend: Tamara Leaf

Calendar Dates:

October 17, last day to register for November election (Absentee ballots now available from Town Clerk)
October 22, “A Day at the Races” State Representative candidate forum at Town Hall, Stoneham, 7 p.m.—Georgountzos vs. Lewis

November 13, next Steering Committee meeting—Host, Marilyn; Facilitator, Gloria; Secretary, Leslie

Minutes:

1. Welcome/check in: brief “catching up comments” so we can bring focus to agenda

Agreed to return to Star’s 9/27/12, “3 Things to Consider This Week,” after election; Jean will speak with Communications Committee about whether her column on voter identification is still timely. She would prefer to write on another topic. We agreed that composing the column to appear this week (on debate set-up process) was a positive example of consensus building within the Steering Committee

2. Approval of minutes: September 11, 2012, approved as amended; May 7, 2012, approved as amended; June 20, 2012, will defer
3. Focus on action items: 

a. Membership: Leslie confirms that our current membership number is 55 (48 plus two full households, one lifetime, and one household half-payment). Cynthia Quealy is a new member. Leslie and Juanita have been consulting with former Steering Committee members Meredith Conway and Susan Lewis during the transition of responsibilities. We reached consensus to pay 50% of our annual PMP to the tax-exempt League Education Fund and will so notify our members.
b. Finances: Juanita will check with LWV MA to see if the membership number of 55 must also be reported to them.

c. Gloria has emailed Anne Borg (LWV MA Vice-President) as well as Natalie Kassabian (LWV MA office manager) about whether minutes should be submitted to State League, as well as requesting a presentation about National level activities to our members. There has been no response so far, and Gloria will follow with a phone call as needed.

· Susan reports that the request for “observer corps” volunteers has received no response so far.  
d. Many thanks for a successful Winchester High School  voter registration event on September 19 led by Maura Sullivan, Juanita, and Town Clerk Mary Ellen Lannon. Approximately 98 students registered to vote. Mary Ellen requested posting the presented video on the Town website but was advised not to post by Town Counsel Wade Welch. 

e. LWV Winchester had the “community tent” at the Farmers’ Market on October 6. Many thanks to Tamara for organizing the tent and to Leslie, Frances Shawcross, and Maura Sullivan for handing out some 20 voter registration forms, absentee ballots, yo-yo’s, tattoos, and election information.

f. Posters for the October 22 candidate forum are up throughout Stoneham and Winchester. Thanks to Maryann for a dynamic graphic design and to all those Leaguers who helped post them.

g. A reminder to place on agenda: Set up in June, the year before, a program for the elementary school parent open houses to introduce the Winchester LWV

4. Treasurer’s Report : presented by Treasurer Juanita. Please see attached report.
5. Membership Report : presented by Membership Chair Leslie. A lengthy discussion ensued, with several aspects examined. The following conclusions were reached:
a. We will propose at the Annual Meeting, June 2013, raising the annual dues, noting that they have not been raised in the past several years. (Current dues are $55.)
b. With the League membership faltering, we have made a choice to again work on building membership, side by side with gathering crowds for our programs.
c. We will each commit to presenting League mission, activities, history to two or three local organizations. Jean has volunteered already to speak with the Chamber of Commerce and with the Rotary Club. 
d. We recognize the cost of postage and the labor intensive work of phone calls but do not automatically delete them from our repertoire.
e. If we contact unregistered voters (list supplied by Town Clerk Mary Ellen to Tamara) through mail, we would include League registration flyer.
f. Leslie will obtain new residents listing each month from Town Clerk Mary Ellen, as had previous Membership Chair Jean.  Once we have the list, we will discuss the best approach to use in welcoming the new residents and introducing them to the League.
g. Leslie will write a first draft of an annual renewal and fundraising letter and circulate it to the S.C. by Monday, October 15. We want to highlight specific activities along with their costs (such as VOTE banner, two elections, $200 to Town, $130 to FastSigns), our minimal take from the $55 dues, our long history in Winchester, etc.  We want the letter to look polished and professional and will seek help from Maryann in design work. We anticipate about 100 hand-addressed, with personal notes, being mailed—to current members and to recent members not now enrolled.
6. Communications Committee:  presented by Jean. We agreed to turn around the S.C. minutes within a week—including write-up, additions and corrections, and vote to approve, so that Maryann has them in a timely fashion. The C.C. has set up a schedule for submitting columns to the Star. New member Marilyn will be introduced with a brief biography and photograph. The article written by Maura Sullivan about WHS registration may not appear due to our debate process article. We suggest a photograph with caption for our Farmers’ Market activity.
We will ask Maryann to archive the pdf of the October 22, 2012, Debate poster at the website.

At the meeting, to be held at 8 a.m. on Wednesday, Jean will also carry S.C.  questions:
a. Would anyone like to attend the Presidents’ Breakfast in Weymouth on October 13, 11 to 3 a.m.?

b. Would a past S.C. member be willing to be our spokesperson? If any contributions to campaigns and candidates are not allowed, there are few experienced current members as prospects.  
c. Jean will suggest to Jo-Ann that moderator Patti Muldoon have a sentence or two in readiness should questions or comments arise from the October 22nd audience.

7. Revenue options: Please also refer to item #5 above. Additional comments:
a. We need to do further research on local, state, and national dues and their uses. 
b. We will take a rest from major fundraising events this year and move toward an every-other-year major event schedule. We will then contact town businesses that were not contacted for 2102, recognizing the continual demands on local merchants for donations. 
c. We will dedicate five minutes of each S.C. to brainstorming fundraising ideas—For example: speaker, collaboration with Historical Society, etc. 
d. We will award this year’s Citizen Award at our annual meeting. We will begin to compile a list of possible recipients.
8. We voted to continue membership in the Winchester Chamber of Commerce—citing goodwill, visibility, access to monthly meetings and networking, and placing events in their e-newsletter.
9. A review of our current by-laws is in order, perhaps with team of Judie Muggia, Meredith Conway, and Marilyn.

10. Meeting adjourned at 9 p.m.

--Gloria Legvold

October 10, 2012
